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Aquila Resources Limited (ASX:AQA, Aquila) provides shareholders with the following update in 
relation to the joint off-market takeover offer (Offer) by Baosteel Resources Australia Pty Ltd (ABN 66 
154 815 362) and Aurizon Operations Limited (ABN 47 564 947 264) (together, the Bidders). 

Aquila has entered into a takeover implementation agreement with the Bidders which provides for the 
accelerated payment of the Offer consideration to Aquila shareholders to within 5 business days after 
the later of the Offer being declared unconditional and their acceptance being processed (reduced 
from 21 days).   
 
The agreement also provides (amongst other things) that in accordance with that agreement: 
 

• the Offer will be freed from all remaining conditions (so that it will be unconditional);  
 

• the closing date of the Offer will be extended until not before 25 July 2014; and  
 

• the board of Aquila will be subject to an orderly restructure once payment has been dispatched in 
respect of the acceptances that will give the Bidders an interest in more than 50% of Aquila 
shares, so that nominees of the Bidders will then form a majority of the board.  

 
A copy of the takeover implementation agreement is attached to this announcement. 
 
As contemplated by the terms of the takeover implementation agreement, Mr Tony Poli has today 
accepted the Offer with respect to all of the Aquila Shares in which he has a relevant interest (being 
approximately 28.92% of issued Aquila Shares).  The acceptance of the Offer by Mr Poli gives the 
Bidders an interest in more than 50% of Aquila Shares which will satisfy the 50% minimum 
acceptance condition. 
 
Accordingly, your Independent Directors recommend that you should now accept the Offer so 
that your acceptance is received (in Melbourne) before the closing date, expected to be not 
before 25 July 2014.  
 
 
 
For further information regarding this announcement, please contact: 
 

Aquila Resources Limited Goldman Sachs 

Tony Poli (Executive Chairman and CEO)  
Martin Alciaturi (General Manager – Finance & Corporate) 
Telephone:   (08) 9423 0111 
Facsimile: (08) 9423 0133 

Peter Watson (Executive Director) 
 
Telephone: (08) 9218 1000 
Facsimile: (08) 9218 1010 

 
  
  
  
  
  

Takeover Implementation Agreement signed and control of 
Aquila passes 
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Attachment – Takeover Implementation Agreement  
 




















